   Howl Monitors

When former students or community members could no longer take care of their pets, some lucky animals found a home in the Environmental Ed classroom to receive top-notch care. With over 50 different species in Room 166, food, bedding and supplies cost about $2,000 a year.
   “I don’t have a whole lot of rules except for animals need to be respected by the students and taken care of properly. Over breaks the animals either go home with the students or I come in to take care of them,” Environmental Ed teacher PJ Born said.
   Over the summer junior Cadee McGary took care of and grew attached to the two ferrets Tyler, who was blind, and Daisy, who was deaf and had cancer. This sparked the beginning of the daily ferret walks.
   “Every day I start by giving Daisy her cancer medicine,” McGary said. “I clean their cage and restock water and food and give them exercise. I typically take them to the bottom floor then to the arts wing and usually the walks take all hour. I do it as a special treat to give them extra exercise.”
   While some classroom animals died at a young age or served as a meal for other animals, some, like the 20-year-old doves, lived for extensive amounts of time. The Environmental Ed classroom wasn’t the only one with furry friends. Biology teacher David Wright also kept animals in his class.
   “Rango the lizard is 15 years old; I just got him at a pet store, and I believe he’s the oldest of my animals,” Wright said.
   With all these animals running around there was the occasional mishap, causing chaos among the class.
   “This one time a cockatoo was flying around and flew itself into a bookshelf and got knocked out, and it ended up falling into the snapping turtle tank. He was fine; we got him out and everything, but it was still pretty funny,” senior Jake Morrissey said.
   While some animals had misfortune on their side, others created problems for the students.
   “I got pooped on by a ball python, and it’s the worst thing ever because they poop and pee at the same time and it gets everywhere. It was disgusting,” McGary said.
   During the fall and spring, students came from elementary schools to explore the world of animals with the students taking Environmental Ed.
   “I worked with the birds and we start out showing the kids stuffed animals of birds and having them guess the type,” junior Autumn Mock said. “Then we tell them some facts, talk about habitats, we take them out to SMESL for a bird watch, teach them about pet care and handling, and then we let them hold the birds.”
   Some students remembered going on the field trip as a child and this was their reasoning for taking the class.
   “I remember coming in kindergarten and thinking about how cool it all was and how much I wanted to be doing the things they showed us, and I want to continue working with animals out of high school as well,” Morrissey said.
